21 August, 2007

Comments regarding Docket Number FAA-2007-27310

My comments and suggestions for changes to the Proposed Rules are as follows:

1. It is stated on page 32823 that the FAA only proposes to codify current reporting practices for the new categories of Class 3 and Class 4 rockets. This has not exactly been my experience. I have been filing Form 7711-2 for many years requesting waivers for unmanned rocket launches. I have not had to supply all of the Additional Information Requirements listed for Class 3 rockets.
2. The vast majority of hobby rocket activity takes place at the “O” level (40,960 Newton-seconds) and below, as documented in the Tripoli Rocketry Association’s safety code. It is my strong recommendation that Class 3 be redefined as having an upper limit of 40,960 Newton-seconds.
3. In conjunction with a reduced upper limit for Class 3 rockets, some of the proposed Additional Information Requirements constitute an excessive and unnecessary burden on their operators. In particular,

a. Hobby rocket launches are usually open to anyone who shows up with something to launch. Therefore it is difficult to estimate in advance the number of rockets in each total impulse class. As long as the applicable safety code is followed, the safety of the operation is not affected by what the mix of total impulse turns out to be.

b. Types of propulsion at hobby rocket launches are limited to black powder, Ammonium Perchlorate Composite Propellant (APCP), and the occasional nitrous oxide Hybrid motor.
c. The types of launchers used at these events are either rod, rail, or tower. I have never seen an airborne platform used at a hobby rocket launch.

d. Types of recovery are generally parachute and the occasional glider.
e. Providing a description of how the applicant will meet the operating limitations of §101.25 is redundant. All of the Certificates of Waiver I have ever received contained Special Provisions which stipulate which operating limitations must be followed.
f. Highest allowed altitude above ground level is set by the Certificate of Waiver. It is the responsibility of the Certificate holder to prohibit any launch with an expected altitude above this limit. Highest expected altitude is usually an unknown prior to the start of a hobby rocket launch.
g. “Any additional safety procedures that will be followed” is a vague and unnecessary information requirement.
I propose that the above-mentioned Additional Information Requirements be removed from the list for Class 3 rockets.
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